ROTARY CLUB OF SANTA CRUZ OFFICERS 2013- 2014

President Frank Minuti
Secretary lan Mackenzie
Treasurer lan Mackenzie

Sergeant-at-Arms Larry Fogelquist

President-Elect Donna Maurillo

Program Coordinator Donna Maurillo

DIRECTORS
SENIOR DIRECTORS JUNIOR DIRECTORS
Wes WalKer ......oeereeereeennns Karen Beeson - 1st Qtr. Programs
Fred Gawlick ....veerenrrrecennnes Janet Gluch - 2nd Qtr. Programs
S005aN Rigi wovvverereereresrreseninns Martin Bernal — 3rd Qtr. Programs
Lane Lawson ... Larry Wallerstein — 4th Qtr. Programs

Junior Directors - Elect 2014 - 2015
Larry Fogelquist, Colleen Mulholand,
Heather Stiles and Bryan Williams

CLUB SERVICE - Wes Walker

Attendance Peter Cook
Bulletin ....ccccveeeee B. Brokaw, J. Weisenstein, T. Kontz, P. Prindle
Classification Bill Bagnall
Club Drawing Heather Stiles
Detective Erik Dybdahl
Historian Marv Jensen
Invocations Jane McKenzie
Membership Background Wally Dale
Membership Development ..........ooeeeeerrernrinns Aleene Althouse
Red Badge Advisor Russ Hobbs
Music Don Munro
Photographer Donna Maurillo
Public Relations.........cecceveceunees D. Mauirillo, T. Honig, B. Williams
Rotary Information .........cccccceeees J. Zenner, S. Bishop, G. Turgeon
We Care Jeanette Pagliaro
Web Master lan Mackenzie

Song Master
Fellowship / Greeter

Cynthia Kilian
Colleen Mulholand

SPECIAL EVENTS

Club Barbecue Phil Allegri

Fundraiser Donna Maurillo
Holiday Program Jan Derecho
Mystery Trip Mystery Rotarian

Engage Rotary Change Lives

www.santacruzrotary.com

COMMUNITY SERVICE - Fred Gawlick
Benevolence and Grants Aleene Althouse
Community Project Fred Gawlick
Second Harvest Food Bank..... Angelo DeBernardo/Peter Huemer
Senior Citizens Jeanette Pagliaro
RotaCare John Mahaney
Salvation Army Bell Ringers Tom Reese

New Generations - Fogelquist, Mulholand, Stiles & Williams
Youth Activities / Boy & Girl SCOULS ........cemvrrrunnnee Aleene Althouse

RY.LA Larry Fogelquist/Colleen Mulholand
Interact Larry Fogelquist/Colleen Mulholand
Rotaract Elizabeth Clifton
Speech Contest....rnerserinns Elizabeth Clifton/Jeanette Pagliaro
Club Youth Service Chair Elizabeth Clifton
Club Youth Protection Officer....ericnsrrenernnns Jeanette Pagliaro

VOCATIONAL SERVICE - Soosan Rigi
Club Directory lan Mackenzie
Career Planning .......ccoeeenmeceseceonnens Bob Ciapponi Kevin Dempsey
Magazine Grant Dow
Academic Scholarships Dan Aldrich
Vocational Scholarships Michael Harrison

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE - Lane Lawson
World Community Service
Rotary Foundation
Sister City Coordinator

Sharon Caiocca
Tom Foster
Bill Schuette
Stephen Karon

Ambassadorial Scholarship

ROTARY CLUB OF SANTA CRUZ ENDOWMENT

Chairman Linda Burroughs
Secretary Val Macken
Treasurer lan Mackenzie

ROTARY CLUB OF SANTA CRUZ FOUNDATION
President
Secretary/Treasurer

Janet Krassow

lan Mackenzie

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL OFFICERS 2012 - 2013

President
District Governor 5170
International Convention

Ron D. Burton
Angie Hassler
Sydney, Australia

Assistant Governor, Area 7 Jon Winston
CLUBS OF SANTA CRUZ COUNTY

Scotts Valley.......... Bruno's BBQ -....oviiiiiiin Mondays 12:15 PM

Santa Cruz Sunrise.... De Lavega Golf Club.......... Tuesdays 7:15 AM

Freedom .............. Valley Heights ............... Tuesdays 12:15 AM

San Lorenzo Valley....Mt. Hermon Con. Ctr. ..... Wednesdays 7:15 AM

Watsonville ........... ElksClub  weovevinnnnnns Wednesdays 12:15 PM

Capitola / Aptos ...... Seascape Golf Club .........Thursdays 12:15 PM
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P.O. Box 497 — Santa Cruz, CA 95061
Meets Friday at 12:15 p.m.
Santa Cruz Elks Lodge — 150 Jewell Street
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President - Frank Minuti Editor - Blaine Brokaw
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TODAY’S PROGRAM
UCSC Earth & Plantary

Sciences Department
Dr. Andrew Fisher

Dr. Fisher researches Hydrogeology systems in the sea floor.
| tried to get a sense of his team’s research on his website; that
was a mistake and now | suffer from general confusion.

Programs - Janet Gluch

Invocation: Peter Prindle Detective: Tom Foster



Detective Schedule
November 15 - Ross Condit
November 22 - Donna Maurillo
December 6 - Fred Gawlick
December 13 - Russ Hobbs
December 20 - Heather Stiles
Erik Dybdahl is Chief of Detectives this
year. If you would like to volunteer and
serve as detective (like that ever
happens), see Erik.
Upcoming Programs
Nov. 15 - CRS Food Security — Peter Kimeu
Nov. 22 - History of English Language —
Kristen Olsen
Nov. 29 - Dark (Turkey that is)
Dec. 6 -Human Trafficking
Sister Caritas Foster
Dec. 13 - Cabrillo Stage
Dec. 20 - Holiday Program - Cantiamo
Dec. 27 - Dark
Invocation Schedule
Nov. 15 - Annie Asche
Nov. 22 - Heather Stiles
Nov. 29 - Dark
Dec. 6 - Bob Yonts
Dec. 13 - Bob Bosso
Dec. 20 - Cynthia Kilian
Jane McKenzie is the chair of invocations.
Maybe you’re a budding poet or a
seasoned raconteur? If so give Jane a call
and volunteer to impart your wisdom.
Club Raffle
Nov. 15 - Gerry Turgeon
Nov. 22 - Tom Foster
Nov. 29 - Dark
Dec. 6 - Wally Dale
Dec. 13 - Bob Ciapponi
Dec. 20 - Jan Derecho

Benevolence & Grants

15t quarter donations:

Helping Hands-$300

Save our Shores-$500

Girl Scouts-$100

Harbor High Baseball-$500

Santa Cruz County FC Revolution-$250
Goodwill-S300

Second Harvest Food Bank-$250
Watsonville Volunteer’s Center-$200
S C Community Counseling Center-$400
Learn to Discover-$250

Total: $3,050

The Benevolence & Grants committee is
now part of the Rotary Community Fund.
We have disposed of another name for
the group, | won’t write it out. The initials
were SCRF. So now we have two entities
for our local Rotary donations, the Santa
Cruz Rotary Endowment and the Rotary
Community Fund.

New Member Proposal

Bob Bosso has proposed Kim Adamson for
membership in our club (way to be
proactive there big fella). If you would like
to comment on Kim’s proposal, please
make contact with lan Mackenzie. This is
the 2" publishing of Kim’s proposed
membership.

Club Calendar

November 20 - Board of Directors
Meeting

February 1 - Mystery Trip — See Wes
Walker to join the committee. This is one
of the best events the club does.

Bud Rice Badge #1

| suppose we all received the email from
lan about Bud’s passing. He was the
longest tenured member of our club at his
passing. I'm proud to say Bud sponsored
me for membership in 1988 and he
sponsored many other members including
one of our newest members, Elizabeth
Clifton. He served as President of the club
and was a great supporter of our club’s
activities as well as our local endowment.
For those of us who knew Bud for a long
time, he’ll be sorely missed for his quick
wit and loyal friendship.

Last Week’s Meeting

Frank was back and he ran the meeting
with “mid-season precision”. Elizabeth
Clifton had four Rotaract members from
UCSC as her guests and Bruce Dunn put
the moves on for them. Blaine offered a
thought for the day (lots of sweating on
that one). Michael Harrison led the
welcome song and Peter Dean won the
raffle (again, that’s 3 now). The raffle gift
was provided by Janet Gluch.

Janette Pagliaro gave a Sunshine Report
and let us all know Phil Allegri is under the
weather.

We learned from John Huffman that we
have $9,500 in DDF grant dollars available
for this year. One project we will be
supporting is a hospital project in Laos.
We have Community Grant Funding as
well and we also have Community service
opportunities with our local Cowell Beach
clean-up every Monday at 8:00 am.

Erik Dybdahl served as detective and he
used a book on advice for boys as his
source of reference. I'm not sure that
book was a “best seller”. Janet Krassow
posed as the winner of the raffle and
ultimately gave the gift (which was really
won by Peter Dean) to Erik. That didn’t
seem to impress him and he continued to
fine folks with reckless abandon.

Laurel Jones served as our program. She
is the sixth President of Cabrillo College
and introduced herself to the club with a
visual production that included photos of
her as a child, her family and her pets.
She’s an engaging speaker and she also
happens to be a Rotarian. Several of our
members inquired with her about joining
our club.






